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At the recent meeting of the Executive Committee of
the Bar Association the resignation of R. E. Wenzel as
Secretary and Editor of Bar Briefs was received.

This resignation was accepted by the Committee with
regret at the loss of a valued and faithful servant and with a
unanimous vote of thanks and appreciation to Dick Wenzel
for his long and splendid work as our Secretary.

With the retirement of Dick Wenzel the association
loses an exceptionally efficient Secretary and Editor. In
making the selection of B. F. Tillotson of Bismarck to suc-
ceed Mr. Wenzel the Executive Committee feels that it has
procured the services of one who is well qualified to continue
the work in an efficient and satisfactory manner. Ben
Tillotson is well and favorably known to the Bar of this
State.

Realizing that the work of editing Bar Briefs is a new-
field, Mr. Tillotson will appreciate -any criticism or sugges-
tion from the members of the Bar. He also believes that
Bar Briefs is and should be the magazine of the lawyers
and that the lawyers should take part in editing it.

With this in view it is requested that any lawyer having
anything in mind which will be of interest to the association
or any article which he would like to have published, send
this in to B. F. Tillotson, Secretary. No guaranty is made
that all articles sent in will be published as space may not
always permit but we believe that the lawyers should take a
more active interest in their own magazine.—C. L. Foster,
President.
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